
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 
 

2011 
 



 
 
 

April 
April 5th, Tuesday @ 7:30 pm – Stated Meeting 
April 16th, Saturday @ 9:00 am – Clean the Lodge 
April 30th, Saturday @ 4:00 – 7:00 pm – 3rd Annual Chicken Dinner 
 

May 
May 3rd, Tuesday @ 7:30 pm – Stated Meeting 
May 17th & 18th, Tuesday & Wednesday – Grand Lodge Annual Communications 

– Scottish Rite Cathedral 
May 28th, Saturday @ 7:00 am – Annual Memorial Day Breakfast 

 
June 
June 7th, Tuesday @ 7:30 pm – Stated Meeting 
 

July 
July 5th, Tuesday @ 7:30 pm – Stated Meeting 
 

August 
August 2nd, Tuesday @ 7:30 pm – Stated Meeting 

 
September 
September 6th, Tuesday @ 7:30 pm – Stated Meeting 
September 11th, Sunday – Masonic Home Festival – Indiana Masonic Home, 

Franklin, IN 
 

October 
October 4th, Tuesday @ 7:30 pm – Stated Meeting 

 

November 
November 8th, Tuesday @ 7:30 pm – Stated Meeting 

 
December 
December 6th, Tuesday @ 7:30 pm – Stated Meeting 



 

 

Brethren, 
 

Spring is springing and I’m looking forward to more time spent outside, 
playing with my kids, enjoying the weather, and even doing yard work (believe it 
or not).  But along with those thoughts of the outside, I’m keeping my eye on 
what we’re doing in Lodge as well – what we’ve accomplished so far this year 
and what we would like to do. 

 
Even with the bad weather this winter, we have held 3 degrees and I have 

travelled to another Lodge with a petitioner to be Initiated as an EA.  We raised a 
Brother to the sublime degree of a Master Mason AND installed that same 
brother as Senior Deacon for 2011 on the same night.  I can honestly say I’m 
excited about the attitude that some of our newer Brothers are bringing into the 
Fraternity already. 

 
I would like to report that we are approximately one-fourth of the way to 

our goal for building a new storage building for the mowers.  We had a great start 
in donations, and I’m sure we will continue to give as we can toward this 
worthwhile project. 

 
The Chicken Dinner is right around the corner on April 30th.  We’ve had 

good luck in the past few years with our fundraiser dinners and I would like to see 
that trend continue.  I’m including a flyer with the newsletter this month and you 
will see tickets coming separately in a few days. 

 
Also, the Annual Memorial Day Breakfast is scheduled for Saturday, May 

28th at 7:00 am.  We’ll have breakfast and then a small memorial service, 
remembering those who have gone on to the Eternal Lodge in the last year. 

 
Finally, with spring comes the thought of spring cleaning.  At the request 

of the Trustees, I’m setting a ‘clean-up’ day for the Lodge on Saturday, April 16th.  
We’ll start at 9:00 am.  Hopefully, we can be done by lunch time if we have many 
hands. 

 
 
Sincerely,    
BBBBarry Clouserarry Clouserarry Clouserarry Clouser    
Worshipful Master 



 

 
Worshipful Master – Barry Clouser  

Cell – 765-432-6367 
Email – barry.clouser@alumni.indiana.edu 

 
Senior Warden – Kevin Osborn 
Junior Warden – Tony Ashbaugh 

Treasurer – John Deckard 
Secretary – Karl Clouser PM 
Senior Deacon – Aaron Myrick 
Junior Deacon – Eugene Church 

Chaplain – Keith Stiner PM 
Tyler – Dick Reynolds 

 
Trustees – Dick Reynolds, Keith Stiner PM, Karl Clouser PM 

Indiana Masonic Home Ambassador – Kevin Stiner PM 
Craft Club President – Kevin Osborn 

 
 

 
• All Entered Apprentices and Fellowcrafts are now able to attend stated 

meetings.  Please come and participate in your Lodge while working toward 
being raised. 

• If you would like to be on an email distribution list from me, please send a 
note to barry.clouser@alumni.indiana.edu asking to be added. 

 
Remember to check the website at www.quincylodge230.org for more up-to-date 
information and communications. 

 


